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Grand	Knight	Message	
	

Brothers,	
	

In	the	past	month,	Council	5480	has	added	three	new	members	to	our	roster,	and	all	are	young	men	(I	know	young	can	
have	a	different	meaning	for	each	us).	We	need	to	make	the	new	brothers	welcome	and	get	them	engaged	in	our	activities.	
Most	people	do	not	like	change—we	get	comfortable	with	the	way	things	are,	and	the	Knights	of	Columbus	has	seen	a	few	
changes	in	the	past	two	years.	We	must	accept	change	and	keep	moving	forward	and	growing	the	Council	with	ideas	for	
new	members.	Look	around	at	our	meetings—how	many	brothers	are	under	the	age	of	50?	This	isn’t	a	only	problem	for	
our	council.	We	must	get	out	of	our	comfort	zone	and	welcome	new,		young	brothers	if	we	are	to	have	a	strong	and	active	
council	in	the	future.	
	
I	would	like	to	thank	Dave	Mazary,	Carroll	Kelley,	5480	Club	of3icers,	Reco	Cotton	for	the	music,	and	all	that	helped	with	
the	dinner	we	had	in	January	to	offset	the	cost	of	the	bus	for	the	March	for	Life.	We	had	a	very	nice	attendance	and	it	was	
a	good	social	event.	
	
Be	sure	to	sign	up	for	the	February	event.	
	
Vivat	Jesu,	
	
David	Kerstetter,	Grand	Knight		

Knight	of	the	Month	
	

The	Council	5480	Knight	of	Month	is	Dave	Mazary.	David	is	an	active	member	of	Our	Lady	of	Mount	Carmel	
Catholic	Church,	and	is	involved	in	many	ministries	at	church.	David	is	the	council’s	Life	Director	and	was	

chairman	of	the	dinner	that	helped	offset	the	cost	of	the	bus	to	Washington	DC	for	the	March	for	Life,	which	the	council	
pays	for	at	no	cost	to	the	marchers.	David	is	an	avid	supporter	of	the	Nocturnal	Adoration	at	Our	Lady	of	Mount	Carmel	
Church	and	is	a	bingo	instant	worker.	Congratulations,	Dave	on	being	Council	5480	Knight	of	the	Month.	

Family	of	the	Month	
	

The	Council	5480	family	of	the	month	of	February	is	Mike	and	Eddy	Creamer.	Mike	and	Eddy	are	active	
members	of	St.	Jerome	Church.	Mike	is	an	Extraordinary	Minister	of	Holy	Communion	and	a	quality	control	

team	member	for	bingo.	Eddy	is	a	Eucharistic	Minister	to	the	Homebound,	lector,	washes	the	altar	linens,	and	substitutes	
as	an	Extraordinary	Minister	of	Holy	Communion	at	the	church	when	needed.	Mike	and	Eddy	are	active	grandparents,	
bringing	their	grandchildren	to	council	events	such	as	the	Thanksgiving	Day	Meals	on	Wheels	food	delivery.	They	even	
have	a	grandchild	that	is	a	member	of	the	council.	Council	5480	and	St.	Jerome	Church	are	fortunate	to	have	Mike	and	
Eddy	as	members.	Congratulations,	Mike	and	Eddy	on	being	selected	as	the	Council	5480	Family	of	the	Month.	

This	publication	is	for	the	information	of	Walter	Pollard	Council	5480	members	and	does	not	necessarily	re�lect	the	views	of	Supreme	

	Council,	Knights	of	Columbus,	or	Council	jurisdiction	of�icers.	
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Christian	Family	as	a		Copy	of	the	Holy	Family	

Venerable	Brothers,	many	people	are	in	positive	expectancy	for	the	New	Year,	and	every	31	December,	they	gather	in	prayer	

waiting	for	a	new	year	with	higher	hopes.	Roman	Catholic	Christians,	normally,	attend	vigil	Masses	to	pray	to	God	for	His	

blessings.	Also,	in	many	Protestant	churches,	Christians	are	celebrating	their	vigil	called	Cross	Over	to	the	New	Year.	A	3inal	

group,	non-Christians,	prefer	to	welcome	the	New	Year	with	large	parties.	Regardless	of	the	approach,	the	year	will	not	be	new	if	our	focus	does	not	

center	around	creating	a	New	You	in	the	New	Year.	We	can	make	the	year	a	New	You	by	changing	our	bad	habits	and	by	surrounding	ourselves	with	

positive	people	doing	positive	things.	Otherwise,	the	year	is	going	to	be	the	same	365	or	366	days,	the	weeks	are	going	to	be	the	same,	and	the	

months	are	going	to	be	the	same.	The	fact	it	that	you	can	make	the	year	a	New	You	by	trying	a	new	personality	and	lifestyles.	It	is	only	when	you	

change	the	people	around	you	are	going	to	experience	a	New	You.		

In	the	study	of	spirituality,	we	were	told	that	in	order	to	acquire	virtues,	we	need	to	practice	the	opposite	of	our	vices.	For	example,	if	you	have	

strong	hatred	toward	someone,	you	must	try	to	love	the	fellow	and	by	so	doing	you	become	virtuous.	If	you	are	always	3ighting	with	your	wife,	you	

need	to	do	is	to	practice	the	virtue	of	patience	by	so	doing	you	and	your	wife	can	live	peaceful	in	one	house.	If	you	are	a	liar	and	you	want	to	

overcome	lying,	all	that	you	need	to	do	is	trying	to	tell	the	truth	so	that	gradually	you	become	a	sincere	person.	If	you	see	beautiful	women	and	you	

cannot	control	yourself	when	you	are	about	to	see	one,	close	your	eyes	and	save	yourself	from	trouble.	Although	the	beautiful	women	will	always	

cross	your	path,	you	will	overcome	them	by	praising	God	for	the	beauty	of	creation	rather	than	sensual	qualities.	The	fact	is	that	you	cannot	stop	

birds	3lying	over	your	head,	but	you	can	avoid	looking	at	them.	If	you	are	a	sel3ish	person,	try	to	practice	the	virtue	of	generosity	and	very	soon	you	

will	become	a	new	person	altogether.	Brothers,	if	we	are	living	by	the	spirit,	we	cannot	gratify	the	desire	of	the	3lesh.	For	the	3lesh	has	desire	against	

the	Spirit	and	the	Spirit	against	the	3lesh	(Gal.5:16-17).	

Before	Nelson	Mandela	left	prison,	he	said	something	which	I	think	it	is	good	for	acquisition	of	virtue:	"As	I	stand	the	door	to	my	freedom,	I	realized	

that	if	I	do	not	leave	behind	my	pain,	bitterness	and	anger,	I	will	still	be	in	prison."	Self-imprisonment	is	worse	than	that	imposed.	How	many	are	in	

self-in3licted	pains	today	for	lack	of	forgiveness?	How	many	of	us	have	imprisoned	ourselves	inside	the	walls	of	anger	and	bitterness?	Holding	

grudges	does	not	make	you	strong,	rather	weak	and	bitter.	Forgiveness	does	not	make	us	weak,	rather	sets	us	free.	Dear	brothers,	consider	

ourselves	fortunate	that	we	can	change	for	the	better	so	that	the	year	2019	will	be	a	happy	New	You,	not	only	a	New	Year.		I	think	Nelson	Mandela	

has	set	the	pace	for	us	to	follow.	Many	people	praised	Mandela	for	coming	out	of	the	prison	as	a	new	person,	and	we	also	can	be	a	good	example	for	

others	to	follow.	Let	your	friends	see	you	this	year	as	a	new	person,	so	that	they	can	greet	you	as	wow	happy	New	You!	

As	Christians,	our	upper	most	best	is	the	growth	in	virtuous	life	because	any	time	we	are	in	sin,	we	are	retrogressing.	To	become	a	New	You,	St.	Paul	

opines,	“For	our	salvation	is	nearer	now	than	when	we	3irst	believed;	the	night	is	advanced,	the	day	is	at	hand.	Let	us	then	throw	off	the	works	of	

darkness	and	put	on	the	armor	of	light;	let	us	conduct	ourselves	properly	as	in	the	day,	not	orgies	and	drunkenness,	not	in	promiscuity	and	

licentiousness,	not	in	rivalry	and	jealousy.	But	put	on	the	Lord	Jesus	Christ	(be	holy),	and	make	no	provision	for	the	desires	of	the	3lesh”	(Rom.13:11-

14).	

Finally,	dear	friends,	on	this	New	Year,	we	have	gathered	together	to	entrust	ourselves	to	God’s	care	and	pray	for	ourselves,	our	dear	ones,	and	the	

world	as	a	whole.		It	is	in	doing	so	that	the	Lord’s	face	will	shine	upon	us	and	be	gracious	to	us	with	his	blessings	of	peace	(Num.6;	25).		God	has	

given	us	365/366	days;	let	us	manage	our	time	well	and	change	our	bad	character	and	habits,	so	that	it	will	be	a	New	You	rather	than	a	New	Year.		

Amen!	

Fr.	Patrick	Baffour-Akoto,	Chaplain,	KofC	Council	5480	

	

Brothers,	
	

The	new	year	is	now	old	news,	the	pews	a	little	emptier	with	Christmas	in	our	rearview	mirror,	and	the	tempo	for	Council	activities	
and	to-do	lists	has	picked	up.	The	primary	and	overriding	principal	of	our	Order	is	Charity;	charity	at	home	(see	Todd	Curtis	ASAP),	
charity	towards	the	Church	and	our	Catholic	schools,	and	charity	to	our	community,	both	near	and	far.	
	
Charity	towards	our	Church	can	be	either	time,	talent,	or	treasure	but	hopefully	all	three.	Same	thing	for	our	Catholic	schools.	I	en-
courage	everyone	to	3ind	a	way	to	share	your	time	and	talents	with	both	of	these.	Treasure	towards	the	Church,	schools,	and	commu-
nity	can	come	in	a	few	variations.	Firstly,	something	that	is	budgeted	out	of	your	own	home/personal	budget,	secondly	what	your	
Council	5480	does	twice	a	week.	
	
Bingo!	Our	charity	money	comes	almost	exclusively	from	the	proceeds	of	our	bingo	operations.	And	man	is	it	a	manpower	hog!	There	
are	so	many	must-do	little	functions/tasks	that	it	is	hard	to	grasp.	But,	if	everyone	found	one	task	to	do	once	or	twice	a	week,	those	of	
us	who	are	die-hard	bingo	working	junkies	would	be	able	to	relax	a	little	bit	more	and	enjoy	bingo	just	a	little	more.	Come	by	talk	to	
Chuck	Curtis,	Jim	Hooker,	or	myself	and	see	what	support	functions/tasks	can	be	lifted	off	of	the	die-hard	guys.	Thanks.		
	
Vivat	Jesu!	
	
Rick	Schirm,	Deputy	Grand	Knight	and	Programs	Director	

Deputy	Grand	Knight	

Council	Chaplain	
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For all Lounge Rentals, please contact 

Carroll Kelley (PGK/PFN) - Lounge Manager 

877-4865 or cgkelley@cox.net 
 

Knights Den 
Lounge Information 

Roaring Knights December 
2019 Bartender Schedule 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If a Knight is interested in tending bar  
or cannot make his scheduled evening,  

please	contact Alberto Ríos at 814-5393	
or riostoto@aol.com. 

Feb Day Description Bartenders 

1 Friday Open	Night Ríos 

5 Tuesday Assembly	Meeting Howard 

8 Friday Birthday	Night Koch 

12 Tuesday Council	Meeting Kelly/Humphrey 

15  Friday 
Valentine’s Day 

Dance 
Umit 

22 Friday Open Night James 

26 Tuesday Council Meeting Silva/Carrotta 
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Think You Are Too Old for Coverage? Maybe Not 

	
You	are	never	too	young	or	too	old	to	consider	purchasing	life	insurance.	If	you	have	a	3inancial	need	for	coverage,	or	will	
in	the	future,	a	permanent	life	insurance	policy	can	be	just	the	thing	you	need.		
	
When	you	are	young	and	presumably	healthy,	coverage	will	be	very	inexpensive	when	compared	to	purchasing	the	same	
policies	when	you	are	older.		
	
If	you’ve	put	off	purchasing	coverage,	or	you	realize	that	you	may	need	additional	insurance,	the	Order	may	still	be	able	
to	help	you,	even	if	other	companies	cannot.	In	fact,	in	2012,	the	issue	age	of	our	permanent	life	insurance	products	was	
extended	to	age	80,	and	in	2014,	the	issue	age	of	our	term	insurance	was	extended	to	age	70.	Naturally,	your	health,	and	
whether	or	not	you	smoke,	will	be	taken	into	consideration,	so	underwriting	standards	for	risk	and	age	apply.	But,	the	
extensions	are	a	great	blessing	for	me	–	and	it	could	be	for	you	too.	Now	I	can	help	members	that	I	couldn’t	help	before.	
Are	you	or	one	of	your	brother	knights	one	of	those	members?	
	
Whether	you’re	18	or	80,	the	Knights	of	Columbus	has	products	that	will	work	for	you	and	your	family.	I	look	forward	to	
discussing	coverage	with	you.		

	
Todd Curtis, FIC – Your Field Agent 
Phone – (757) 495-1492 

Email – todd.curtis@kofc.org 
 

 

Fraternal	Bene�its	Agent	

Chancellor’s	Corner	

It’s	time	for	Valentine’s	Day,	Brothers.		
	
Welcome	to	our	three	new	Brothers.	Keep	working	on	building	our	great	council.	If	you	don’t	ask,	you	will	never	know	
until	another	brother	is	their	sponsor.	If	you	know	of	a	Catholic	gentleman	interested	in	joining	our	Order	feel	free	to	
contact	me	for	assistance	or	more	information.	If	scheduling	is	a	problem,	let	them	know	about	the	opportunity	to	join	
electronically.	Please	encourage	your	Brother	Knights	to	take	the	next	step	in	their	journey	in	our	Brotherhood.	
	
Upcoming	degree	ceremonies	(there	are	no	scheduled	degrees	in	February):	
	
• Admission Degree –	Saturday,	March	9,	at	10:00	AM	at	Immaculate	Conception	Council	16226,	in	Hampton,	VA.	De-

gree	participants	are	requested	to	arrive	by	9:30	AM.	
• Admission Degree –	Tuesday,	March	12,	at	7:30	PM	at	Walter	Pollard	Council	5480,	in	Newport	News,	VA.	Degree	

participants	are	requested	to	arrive	by	7:00	PM.	
• Formation Degree –	Tuesday,	March	26,	at	7:30	PM	at	Walter	Pollard	Council	5480,	in	Newport	News,	VA.	Degree	

participants	are	requested	to	arrive	by	7:00	PM.	
	

Degree	participants	are	encouraged	to	wear	a	collared	shirt	and	slacks.	Sports	coat	are	optional	for	1st	and	2nd	Degree	
events.	The	next	Knighthood	degree	is	on	April	17.	
	
If	you	would	like	to	participate	in	one	of	the	upcoming	degree	programs	or	just	need	more	information,	please	contact	me		
(federicolouis98@gmail.com	or	757-870-0573).	
Knights	of	Columbus	–	Our	Principles:	kofc.org/un/en/todays-knights/our-principles.html	
Check	the	Virginia	K	of	C	Calendar	for	additional	Degree	Events:	vakofc.org/calendar	
	
Fraternally Yours, Louis Federico, Chancellor 
	
Fraternity –	A	group	of	people	associated	for	a	common	purpose	or	pleasure.	
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February 2019 

February 2019 

 
• 1	Feb:	Nocturnal	Adoration	(OLMC)	and	Lounge	Game	
Night	

• 2	Feb:	Polar	Plunge	(Virginia	Beach)	
• 5	Feb:	Assembly	2430	Meeting	
• 7	Feb:	Adoration	(St.	Jerome)	
• 8	Feb:	Lounge	Birthday	Night	
• 9	Feb:	Run	for	the	Heart	
• 12	Feb:	Council	Meeting	
• 15	Feb:	Valentine’s	Day	Dinner/Dance	
• 19	Feb:	5480	Club	Meeting	
• 22	Feb:	Lounge	Movie	Night	
• 26	Feb:	Council	Meeting	

March 2019 

	
• 1	Mar:	Nocturnal	Adoration	(OLMC)	and	Lounge	Game	
Night	

• 5	Mar:	Assembly	2430	Meeting	
• 7	Mar:	Adoration	(St.	Jerome)	
• 8	Mar:	Lounge	Birthday	Night	
• 9	Mar:	Family	Dinner	Dance	(St.	Michael’s	Hall)	
• 12	Mar:	Council	Meeting	
• 15	Mar:	Lounge	Dinner	Night	
• 19	Mar:	5480	Club	Meeting	
• 22	Mar:	Lounge	Movie	Night	
• 26	Mar:	Council	Meeting	

Mark	your	calendars	for	upcoming	events.	

 

Sick, Recovering, and Deceased:	Brothers,	we	ask	for	your	prayers	and	support	for	Brothers	in	need	of	healing.	We	also	
ask	for	prayers	for	the	deceased.	If	you	are	aware	of	a	Brother	Knight	or	family	member	in	need	of	our	prayers,	contact	
Dave	Mazary	(813-5272)	or	the	Grand	Knight. 
• Sick and Recovering:	Stan	Zduniak,	Sylvia	James	George,	Craig	Jernigan,	Clem	Danish,	Carol	Koch,	Jeff	James,	Mike	
Chittenden,	Debbie	Chittenden,	Mary	Litzinger,		Carol	Lockwood,		Blanca	O’Brien,	Gabe	Franco,	Jim	Bradley	

• Deceased:		
	

NAMES	WILL	REMAIN	ON	LIST	FOR	ONE	MONTH.	PLEASE	RENEW	YOUR	PRAYER	REQUEST	IF	CONTINUED	PRAYERS	ARE	DESIRED.	

CALL	DAVE	MAZARY	(813-5272)	OR	THE	GRAND	KNIGHT	WITH	REQUESTS	OR	QUESTIONS.			

Almighty	and	everlasting	God,	the	eternal	salvation	of	those	who	believe	in	You,	

hear	us	on	behalf	of	Your	servants	who	are	sick,	for	whom	we	humbly	beg	the	help	of	your	mercy,	

so	that,	being	restored	to	health,	they	may	render	thanks	to	you	in	Your	Church,	

through	Christ	our	Lord.	Amen.	

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

3	
	

4	
5:30pm	-	Bingo	

5	
7:30pm	-	Assembly	
Meeting	

6	 7	
5:30pm	-	Bingo	
	

8	
6:30pm	-	Birthday	
Night	
	

9	
	

10	 11	
5:30	pm	-	Bingo	

12	
7:30	pm	-	Council	
Meeting	

13	 14	
5:30pm	-	Bingo	

15	
6:30pm	-	Valentine’s	
Day	Dinner/Dance	

16	
	

17	
	
	
	

18	
5:30pm	-	Bingo	

19	
7:30	pm	-	5480	Club	
Meeting	

20	
	

21	
5:30pm	-	Bingo	
	
	

22	
6:30pm	-	Movie	
Night	

23	
	

24	
	
	
	

25	
5:30pm	-	Bingo	

26	
7:30	pm	-	Council	
Meeting	

27	
	

28	
5:30	pm	-	Bingo	

	 	

	 	 	 	
	

	 1	
	

6:30pm	-	Game	
Night	

2	
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From	the	Faithful	Navigator	

Fr. Michael J. Bader Assembly 2430  

ASSEMBLY DIRECTORY 

	
Faithful Navigator 

SK	Rick	Schirm		 	 310-3242	
	
Faithful Friar 
VACANT	
	
Faithful Captain 

SK	Tyrone	Fuller	 	 746-0125	
	
Faithful Pilot 
SK	Wilfried	Wotke	 	 877-3316	
	
Faithful Comptroller 
SK	Harold	Hairston	 	 877-1566	
	
Faithful Purser 

SK	Bernie	Gerlach	 	 877-0126	
	
Faithful Scribe 
SK	Jay	Madigan	 	 	
 

Faithful Admiral 

SK	Carroll	Kelley	 	 877-4865	
 

Faithful Inner Sentinel 
SK	Jose	Velez	
SK	Reco	Cotton	
	
Faithful Outer Sentinel 
SK	Stan	Zduniak	
SK	Juan	Rodriguez	
	
Color Corps Commander 
SK	Louis	Federico	 	 833-3536	
	
Sick and Distress 
SK	Tony	Merendino	 	 872-7113	
	
Trustees 

1	Yr	-	SK	Thai	Nguyen	 	 232-0889	
2	Yr	-	SK	Kiet	Nguyen	 	 	
3	Yr	-	SK	Stephen	Raschke	 509-0177	

Sir	Knights	and	patriotic	Families		your	efforts	matter.	Be	they	small	or	large,	everything	we	do	to	
uphold	our	Faith,	Church,	and	the	U.S.A.	matter.	One	solitary	person	walking	up	Capitol	Hill	and	
stopping	by	the	Supreme	Court	Justice	building	is	not	noteworthy.	200,000+	individuals	doing	the	
same	walk	really	gets	attention.		It	all	matters,	starting	with	one	person	defending	the	priests	and	

religious,	the	unborn,	the	constitutional	right	of	freedom	of	religion,	those	who	gather	with	that	one	person	
helps	to	draw	attention	to	the	plight	or	misdoings	of	a	situation.	Just	as	one	drop	of	water	begins	a	trickle,	and	a	
few	trickles	a	stream,	eventually	pouring	into	a	river	and	then	the	ocean,	so	does	advocating	for	what	is	just	
and	right.		Stay	active,	be	seen,	be	aware	of	the	challenges	that	await	us	in	a	growingly	secular	world.	
	
We	have	a	close-by	Patriotic	Degree	Exempli3ication	coming	up	on	27	April.	This	time	it	is	in	Richmond	at	St.	
Edwards.	Start	looking	for	those	who	should	be	on	the	All-Star	Team	and	get	them	to	3ill	out	a	Form	4.	We	have	
plenty	of	Form	4s	so	the	sky	is	the	limit	on	this	Exempli3ication.	
	
Our	Worthy	Faithful	Captain,	Tyrone	Fuller,	has	arranged	a	spectacular	Dining	Out	in	March.	The	date	is	5	
March	2019,	the	venue	is	Plaza	Azteca,	12099	Jefferson	Ave,	Newport	News,	VA	23606	(near	the	corner	of	
Jefferson	Ave	and	Oyster	Point	Rd),	and	it	starts	at	6:30	p.m.		The	mystery	speaker	will	address	retirement	
issues.	
	
Stay	Patriotically	Strong!			
	
Rick	Schirm	

Faithful	Navigator,	Father	Michael	J.	Bader	Assembly	2430	
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Results of Food 
for Family 

Drive  

The	3irst	food	drive	under	the	Faith	in	Action	program	is	nearly	complete.	We	collected	766	pounds	
of	dry	food	for	our	Virginia	Peninsula	Foodbank	collection	boxes	left	in	the	Bingo	Hall.		Previously	
the	Council	provided	the	Virginia	Peninsula	Foodbank	with	a	check	for	$750	and	the	plan	is	to	give	
again	after	the	“Giving”	season	has	come	to	a	close.		Those	who	rely	on	the	Foodbank	to	help	
sustain	them	are	always	in	need,	not	just	the	November-January	time	period.		Thanks	to	Jeff	James	
for	being	the	straw	that	stirred	this	drink,	Jim	Hooker	for	his	support,	and	the	Rios	family	for	
assisting	with	delivery	of	the	dry	goods.	A note of clari?ication—this	drive	did	not	affect	the	
yearly	food	drive	for	our	Parish	Food	Pantries	nor	any	of	the	monetary	donations.	This	Food	for	
Family	was	in	addition	to	that.		

The Degree 
Team 

Challenge 

Council	5480	was,	at	one	time,	one	of	the	best	1st	Degree	teams	in	the	State	and	certainly	the	best	
on	the	Peninsula.	Time	and	age	have	taken	a	toll	on	the	Team.	We	can	regain	our	position	as	the	
best	with	a	little	bit	of	effort	from	some	new	Brother	Knights.	All	team	members	joined	with	
trepidation	on	the	task	before	them.	Monologues	to	be	memorized,	movements	to	be	learned,	who	
has	time	for	all	that?	Well	the	wise	men	say	to	eat	an	elephant,	it	is	best	to	do	it	a	bite	at	a	time.		
Come	join	the	team,	take	baby	steps,	learn	a	few	of	the	simpler	positions	with	the	goal	of	moving	
into	a	primary	position.	See	the	Grand	Knight,	David	Kerstetter	or	the	Deputy	Grand	Knight	Rick	
Schirm	to	begin	this	important	journey.		

Did You Know?  

The	Knights	of	Columbus	is	celebrating	the	1,000th	Ultrasound	Machine	placed	in	pro-life	
pregnancy	centers.	As	reported	in	the	most	recent	edition	of	the	Columbia	magazine	by	the	
Supreme	Knight,	Carl	Anderson	and	at	the	March	for	Life	Rally,	the	Supreme	Knight	spoke	about	
the	initiative	that	began	in	2009	called	the	Ultrasound	Initiative.	He	reported	that	the	program	has	
helped	save	hundred	of	thousands	of	lives	and	foresees	a	time	when	over	1	million	unborn	children	
will	be	saved.		

New 
Newsletter 

Editor 

Brother	Garth	Hallenbeck	has	stepped	up	to	be	the	Knightly	Newsletter	Editor	starting	with	the	
January	edition.	He	can	be	reached	via	email	at	ghjh1@yahoo.com.	With	the	exception	of	the	Grand	
Knight,	Chancellor,	Financial	Secretary,	and	Fraternal	Bene3it	Advisor,	all	articles	will	still	go	to	the	
Deputy	Grand	Knight	and	should	be	there	no	later	than	the	20th	of	the	month.	Thanks	for	stepping	
up,	Garth!		

Winter & the 
Homeless 

It	is	de3initely	the	cold	time	of	year.	We,	the	richest	country	in	the	world,	still	have	a	homeless	
problem.	Newport	News	solution	to	helping	the	cold	homeless	families	is	to	institute	a	program	
called	PORT.	St.	Jerome	has	successfully	hosted	PORT	already	and	thanks	to	all	those	who	pitched	
in	to	assist.	OLMC’s	turn	is	coming	and	everyone	should	see	what	they	can	do	to	help.	It	has	been	
said	again	and	again	that	you	help	those	in	need	and	you	will	see	the	face	of	Jesus.	Go	prove	that	
adage	to	be	true!		

Life 
Fundraising 

Lounge Dinner 

Thanks	to	all	the	participants	who	attended	this	event	on	December	11	in	the	lounge.	Everyone	
enjoyed	the	Carrabba’s	Italian	dinner,	the	two	pro-life	videos,		and	the	fellowship.	We	also	
celebrated	January	birthdays	and	anniversaries	with	singing	and	two	large	cakes.	The	50/50	raf3le	
was	a	success	in	generating	funds	to	help	defray	the	cost	of	the	bus	rental	for	the	December	18	
March	for	Life	in	our	nation's	capital.		

March for Life  

Thanks	to	Carroll	Kelley	for	managing	all	the	details	for	the	bus	trip	to	DC	for	the	annual	March	for	
Life.	The	council	sponsored	the	bus	and	allowed	participants	to	ride	the	bus	for	free.	At	the	event,	
we	were	entertained	by	one	of	the	best	Christian	groups	called	Sidewalk	Prophets.	The	speakers	
were	motivating	and	we	had	an	unannounced	surprise	speaker,	Vice	President	Mike	Pence	and	his	
wife	Karen.	The	march	was	a	great	testimony	to	our	Christian	belief	that	all	life	is	precious.		

9 Days for Life 
Novena  

An	email	blast	was	sent	to	invite	all	to	participate	privately	in	the	9	Days	for	Life	Novena.	Separate	
daily	reminders	were	sent	out	to	allow	everyone	to	focus	on	the	daily	Novena.	Our	daily	prayers,	
petitions,	and	sacri3ices	through	the	Novena	achieved	a	dedication	to	focusing	on	the	dignity	of	life.			

You Didn’t Hear It From Me, But . . . 
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Birthdays and Anniversaries 

February 2019 Birthdays  

Daniel	J	Baker	02-01	
Joseph	R	Gagliano	02-01	
Acree	S	Link	Jr	02-01	
Martin	F	Walsh	02-01	
John	M	Carter	02-02	
Elias	D	Pelaez	Jr	02-02	
Timothy	A	Scarberry	02-02	
John	E	Valimont	Jr	02-02	
Kevin	J	Mcdermott	02-03	
Tyrone	Fuller	02-05	
Edward	F	Sprinkle	02-05	
Nathaniel	T	Gordon	02-07	
Stephen	Onusko	02-08	
Phillip	A	Rivera-Silva	Ii	02-08	
Simon	C	Baughman	02-09	
Steve	A	White	02-09	
Richard	L	Marsh	02-10	
Joseph	F	Peters	02-10	
Joseph	L	Osso	02-11	
Fredy	W	Jurkowitsch	II	02-12	
Colin	R	Rowett	02-12	
Gary	C	Brown	02-13	
Christopher	V	Conway	02-14	
Francis	J	Dougherty	02-15	
George	C	Talley	Jr	02-15	
Daniel	J	Fitzgerald	02-17	
Michael	K	Ruddy	02-17	
Stanley	R	Zduniak	02-17	
James	E	Mc	Cafferty	Iii	02-18	
Daniel	A	Quinley	02-18	
Hector	Sainz	02-18	

John	L	Botelho	02-19	
Ronald	P	Gorman	Jr	02-19	
Peter	A	Mueller	02-20	
John	J	Angle	02-21	
Christopher	J	Laneaux	02-21	
Thomas	A	Sconzo	III	02-21	
Walter	G	Smigielski	02-21	
Bernard	L	Gerlach	02-22	
Michael	P	Burke	02-23	
Heber	H	Dunkle	III	02-23	
Christopher	D	Jones	02-23	
Donald	L	Murren	02-23			
Frederick	Anthes	02-25	
James	L	Patterson	02-25	
William	J	Drolet	Jr	02-26	
Jason	M	Hoyle	02-27	
Charles	B	Spiller	02-27	
Ronny	P	Garcia	02-28	
Jason	M	Goergen	02-28	
Peter	S	Thielen	02-28		
	
	
	
	
 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2019 Anniversaries 

Jose	and	Renee	Ramon	Jr.	-	2	
George	and	Karla	Hill	Jr.	-	3	
Brian	and	Michelle	Lemmert	-	4	
Bill	and	Catherine	Lenderman	-	8	
Dom	and	Marsha	Bevacqua	-	10	
Rinaldo	and	Rossana	Brolli	-	12	
Kyle	and	Jan	Harrington	-	13	
Lee	and	Ching	Bulleigh	-	14	
David	and	Elizabeth	Clarence	-	14	
John	and	Elizabeth	Ritchard	-	14	
Michael	and	Kathryn	Stook	-	14	
David	and	Teri	Jane	Grumbling	-	15	
Jose	and	Alejandra	Gonzalez	-	18	
John	and	Kathie	Angle	-	20	
James	and	Barbara	Sumner	-	21	
Steven	and	Caroline	Forehand	-	22	
John	and	Terri	Sweeney	-	24	
David	and	Laura	Cvitanovich	-	26	
Richard	and	Esther	Davis	-	26	
John	and	Susan	Nightingale	-	26	
Dennis	and	Anita	Rosier	-	28	
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Council 5480 Walter Pollard Directory 

COUNCIL OFFICERS:  	 	 KOVAR	Co-Chairmen:	

Grand	Knight	 David	Kerstetter	 817-2473	 	 ·	OLMC	 Jessie	Powell	 254-2181	

Deputy	Grand	Knight	 Rick	Schirm	 310-3242	 	 ·	St.	Jerome	 Carroll	Kelley	 877-4865	

Chaplain	
Fr	Patrick	Baffour-
Akoto	

877-5021	 	KCIC	Chairman	 Jim	Healy	 867-5145	

	 	Charities	 Jim	Hooker	 596-4765	

Financial	Secretary	 Jessie	Powell	 254-2181	 	Adopt-A-Spot	 Alberto	Rios	 814-5393	

Chancellor	 Louis	Federico	 870-0573	 	Boy	Scout	Liaison	 Jonathan	Sargent	 525-0077	

Warden	 Wilfried	Wotke	 877-3316	
	
Nocturnal	Adoration	
(OLMC)	

Dave	Mazary	 881-9332	

Recorder		 Jason	Weischedel	 910-381-5643	 	Widows	&	Orphans	 Tony	Merendino	 872-7113	

Treasurer		 James	Kazmer	 	 	 Sick	&	Distressed	 Clement	Danish	 877-2751	

Advocate		 Carroll	Kelley	 877-4865	 	Scheduling	 Bernie	Gerlach	 877-0126	

	
	 	

	District	Deputy	 Harold	K.	Hairston	 877-1566	

Guards:	 	 District	Warden	 David	Brin	 851-0907	

·	Inside	 Angelo	Cavone	 469-8303	 		 	 	

·	Inside	 Reco	Cotton	 508-1398	 	 	
	 	

·	Outside	 Joseph	O’Brien	 874-7965	 	Church	Bulletins:	

·	Outside	 Bill	Johnson	 309-1135	 	 ·	OLMC	 Eileen	Mazary	 emazary@olmc.org	

	
	 	

	 ·	St.	Jerome	 Gemma	Kerstetter	 877-5021	

Trustees:	 	 ·	St.	Vincent	de	Paul	 Jeannie	Klump	 245-4234	

·	One	Year	 Dan	Richard	 594-9241	 	 ·	Queen	of	Peace	 Mike	Lennartz	 234-0886	

·	Two	Year	 Jonathan	Sargent	 525-0077	 	VA STATE COUNCIL OFFICIALS FROM 5480: 

·	Three	Year	 John	Edwards	 876-8386	 	New	Council	Dev	Chair		 Thai	Nguyen	(PGK)	 232-0889	

	 	 	 	5480 CLUB, INC: 

Lecturer	 Thai	Nguyen	 232-0889	 	President	 John	Edwards	 876-8386	

DIRECTORS/CHAIRS:  	 	 Vice	President	 Alberto	Rios	 814-5393	

Membership Director Louis	Federico	 870-0573	 	Secretary	 Ron	Gorman	 930-0311	

Programs Director Rick	Schirm	 310-3242	 	Treasurer	 Joseph	Drozdowski	 930-3559	

Faith Directors:  	 	 Grand	Knight	 David	Kerstetter	 817-2473	

·	OLMC	 Dave	Litzinger	 719-4028	 	Faithful	Navigator	 Rick	Schirm	 310-3242	

·	St.	Jerome	 Gabriel	Franco	 877-4423	 	Past	President	 Jonathan	Sargent	 525-0077	

·	Queen	of	Peace	 Mike	Lennartz	 234-0886	 	 	
	 	

Family Director Jason	Weischedel	 910-381-5643	 	Directors:	

Community Director Joe	O'Brien	 874-7965	 	 3	Year	 Bernie	Gerlach	 880-2396	

Life Director Dave	Mazary	 881-9332	 	 3	Year	 Gabe	Franco	 	

Youth	Chairman	 Jason	Weischedel	 910-381-5643	 	 2	Year	 Kevin	Konouck	 	

Youth	Outreach	 David	Kerstetter	 872-0624	 	 2	Year	 Jeff	James	 254-5588	

Youth	Outreach	 Dean	Jernigan	 596-4034	 	 1	Year	 Lewis	Stokes	 874-7965	

Communications	Director	 Chuck	Collins	 850-803-8487	 	 1	Year	 Umit	Davulco	 719-4028	

Photographers	 Kiet	Nguyen	 	 	 Chairmen:	 	 	

	 Angelo	Cavone	 469-8303	 	 Building	&	Grounds	 Alberto	Rios	 814-5393	

Health	Services	 Leonard	Carota	 877-6993	 	 Lounge	Manager	 Carroll	Kelley	 872-7840	

Vocations	Chairman	 Louis	Federico	 870-0573	 	 Rental	Agent	 Bernie	Gerlach	 877-0126	

Public	Relations	 Jonathan	Sargent	 525-0077	 	 Kitchen	Manager	 Joe	Drozdowski	 930-3559	

Knightly	News	Editor	 Garth	Hallenbeck	 602-3913		 	 	 	

Recruitment	Chair	 Louis	Federico	 870-0573	 	 	 	 	

Retentions	Chairman	 Rick	Schirm	 310-3242	 	 	 	 	

Insurance	Promotion	 Todd	Curtis	 847-9981	 	    
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10-MILE RUN FOR THE 

HEART DETAILS 

When: 

Saturday,	9	February	2019		
7	to	8:45	a.m.	–	Packet	pickup	at	York	High	School	(race	day	registration	ends	at	
8:30	a.m.)	
8	a.m.	–	Race	Marshalls,	Water	Teams,	etc.	move	to	their	assigned	locations	
9	a.m.	–	Knights	of	Columbus	10	Mile	Run	for	the	Heart		
10	a.m.	to	1	p.m.	–	Post	run	party	and	awards	ceremony	at	York	High	School	

Where: 

9300	George	Washington	Memorial	Highway,	Yorktown,	VA	23692	
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5480 COUNCIL/CLUB 

VALENTINE’S DAY 

DINNER/DANCE 
	

Friday,	15	February—Doors	Open	at	6:30	
	

$10	per	Person	
	

Cash	Bar	


